Counselor's Corner

March 2023

Ms. Jennifer Weber

- **Girls on the Run:** The Girls on the Run spring season began this month. We have 8 girls in grades 6-7 on our team. The first four practices have been great, and the girls have already been doing a lot of running! They will prepare for the 5K race on May 13 at Yeatman's Cove and the practice 5K that will take place two weeks before that at Southgate. We are grateful to Mr. Rob Sanders, the FRYSC at Southgate/Bellevue, and Ms. Shiloh who helped cover the entry fee for four of our girls who needed support. It's going to be a great season!
- **High School Visits:** The 8th grade students will visit Bellevue High School on March 31st. They will transported by the Bellevue bus to the high school to spend a couple hours eating breakfast, visiting classes, and learning about the high school experience. Ms. Weber will prepare their application packets before the visit, so we can submit them to the high school principal when we arrive.
- **Upcoming Testing Requirements:** The 3rd and final round of MAP testing will begin the week of March 27th. Ms. Weber and Mrs. Hansman will work with each grade level to coordinate the schedule and the test administration. We will also work together to utilize online resources for the BAC/DAC training for the state assessment (KSA). Ms. Weber will serve as the Building Assessment Coordinator, and Mrs. Hansman will serve as the District Assessment Coordinator. We will collaborate to prepare the testing roster, materials, and sessions before the state testing window in May.

